


Lake Erie Swimming Board of Directors Meeting





Monday, October 17, 2011




Solon Police Station community Room

Present:  Julie Bare, Julie Knurek, Kim Stewart, Chuck Kunsman, Frank Campbell, Marilyn Duman, Pam Cook, Craig Yaniglos, Diane Finnerty, Sarah Tobin, Tom Stacy, Eric Dennis, Jimmy Dagley

Absent:  KJ Stang, Morgan Cohara, Katie Miller

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m..

Conflict of Interest Declarations:  Tom Stacy, Julie Bare and Sarah Tobin all have conflicts of interest and will recluse themselves at the appropriate time.

Announcements:  Current vacancies on the board include Sr. Coach Rep, Admin Vice Chair and Zone Chair.  Jim Bocci is rumored to have agreed to take the Sr. Coach Rep opening.  Sarah Tobin will call him to confirm as there is some doubt.  Sarah Tobin left the room during discussion regarding Admin Vice Chair.  Julie Bare has asked Sarah to consider assuming the Admin Vice Chair position and she has agreed to fill the remainder of the term.  Motion to approve Sarah Tobin as Admin Vice Chair approved.
Consent Agenda was approved.

Action Items:

1.  Swim Strong request for sanction waiver.  Tom Stacy left the room during discussion of this item.  $1 of each entry fee from the Splash Out Cancer Meet will be donated to Ireland Cancer Center of University Hospitals.  Swim Strongsville is requesting that the sanction fee be waived on the portion of the entry fee donated.  Motion to waive sanction fee on money to be donated to Ireland Cancer Center from the Swim Strongsville Splash Out Cancer meet approved.
2. Tina McCauley request for coach visitation.  Tina has not been contacted since our last meeting regarding the coach visitation program.  She is upset that she will need to reapply to the program and suggests that we fund three people for the program next year.  She asks if we took a vote on her request, but there is no record of a vote.  Laura indicated that she would not have to reapply and that we would take three people this year, but the board never made these decisions.  Tina was not notified until May, although the money was to be available from January through the end of the calendar year.  We currently have budgeted for two coaches to do visitation - $750 per each coach.  Caroline McDermott was in a similar situation, although at the time the program had a smaller time frame for use at that time.  Motion to have Tina be one of two coaches funded for the visitation program in 2012 failed.  Motion to recommend to the selection committee select two coaches for the visitation program next year with consideration to Tina McCauley’s 2011 issue passed.
3. Independent Safety Monitor appointment.  Our LSC must select an independent safety monitor for open water meets.  Julie Bare has asked Chuck Kunsman if he would be willing to serve in this position and he has agreed.  Motion to approve Chuck Kunsman as independent safety monitor for open water meets passed.  
4. Independent Safety Monitor compensation.  Meet host cannot compensate the independent safety director as it would be a conflict of interest, but some type of compensation should be given in view of the time, travel and responsibility associated with this position.  Julie Bare suggests $50 plus travel expenses per open water meet.  There are very few hosted by our LSC, perhaps one or two a year.  Compensation for officiating a four hour session is $45, so our suggested fee is comparable.  Craig pointed out that this compensation will result in a zero to slightly negative balance for the budget.  Chuck can designate someone else to serve as independent safety monitor if he is unavailable for any given meet.  Motion to compensate the independent safety monitor mileage plus $50 per meet approved.

Discussion Items

1. 14 and Under Zones.  We have been unable to find someone to take over chairing zones.  In the event that we can’t find anyone, there are two options:  1. Treat Zones like Quads.  2.  Look into hiring someone to take over this job and work this into the Zones fee.  Jimmy suggests that traveling would be a big problem if swimmers had to go on their own.  Some meets are far away and parents are often busy working.  The bus rides are fun.  Julie says there are people who might agree to do the job, but might not be good at it or might be disruptive to the board.  We will need to make a decision in November.  Sarah has written materials to help with this job.  Dave has asked people he thought might be interested in the position, but we have not advertised on the website.  We need one person to be in charge as there has to be someone to make ultimate decisions.  
2. Finance Manual Part 3.  See attachment.  Under “Budget Amendment and Performance Review”, “Minor changes to the budget programs already approved should be handled administratively by the General Chair,” was discussed.  What is the definition of minor? It was decided that ten percent or less would qualify as a minor change.  The definition of “handled administratively” was also discussed.  It was decided that the budget committee will handle these changes.  Under “Budget Timetable”, “Budget forms and instructions will be made available to staff members for development of proposed program budgets” was discussed.  “Division Heads” will replace “staff members”.  Under “Managing a Lake Erie Swimming Sponsored Event”, “An annual budget must be submitted to the budget committee no later than July 1 of the current year from the Chairperson …” was discussed.
“Division head” will replace “chairperson”.  A quadrennial budget needs to be included in the finance manual.  There needs to be a zero deficit for the quadrennial budget.

3.  Strategic Plan.  Julie Bare reviewed our Strategic Plan.  She has checked off the objectives we have met on the handout passed out at the meeting.  We have met two out of six objectives for Education and Camp Programs for Athletes and half of our objectives for Education for Coaches.  We have not met any objectives for Education for Parents and Provide More Competitive Opportunities for A and Faster Swimmers.  We are doing well with Increase Athlete, Coach and Club Recognition and Incentive Programs.  We have done nothing  for Facilitate Alliances Among Small Clubs and/or Encouraging Some Mergers and little for Volunteer Training and Recruitment.  Our committees need to be better run.  Growth has fallen by the wayside.  Dale Craddock says he is willing to serve on the board as a Y liaison.  Motion to approve Dale Craddock as Y Liaison to the board passed.  This will ultimately need to be passed as legislation at HOD as a change to our bylaws.  Tom Stacy says he has talked with people involved in NCAA about becoming involved with USA Swimming and Lake Erie Swimming.  The people he has contacted are reluctant due to questions over what type of membership they would need to have through USA Swimming.  Julie says they would need to be non-athlete members.  Increase in diversity needs a lot of work.  Coaches need to encourage kids to participate in diversity meets, although some are at a bad time and we may need to publicize these meets earlier.  Under Community Service, we did create a community service award.  Overall, we have much work yet to be done on the Strategic Plan.
4. National Team Travel.  Craig would like some board input on national travel.   He would like to find a way to decrease some of our expenditures.  Specific areas of concern are rental cars and travel agencies.  Theoretically it should be cheaper to run everything through a travel agency.  Pairing swimmers and coaches up for use of rental car was also discussed.  This would likely not work for a variety of reasons including attendance of the meet on different days or at different times, differences in meal times and restaurant preference, etc..  Diane noted that LESD used a travel agency this summer for Nationals and they had the cheapest flight rates.  We will look for a travel agent within the LSC by posting a request on the website. We may not be able to require people to use the travel agent, but we can encourage them.   We did not come to a consensus on the car rental issue.  There is no incentive for people to keep car rental costs down at this time.  
5. Facebook.  Pam says we have a Lake Erie Facebook, but we really need a policy.  The athletes also have a Facebook, but there is no posting.  Athletes are using Facebook primarily for inspiration – posting videos of great races by high level athletes, etc..   What kind of content do we want on our Facebook?  We want it to be a compliment to our current media.  Craig says parents and coaches could use Facebook for reminders about upcoming events to keep up to date.  We don’t want anyone posting on Facebook.  We can advertise Twitter or Facebook on our website – a small box on our webpage can give a list of statuses and links.  Pam would like us to come up with a list of what types of things we can tweet and our Facebook policy.  We will plan on voting on this issue next month.  Deck Pass is now a mobile app on I tunes.  Parents are already using this app.
6. CSU Copiers/staples.  Maintenance fee does not cover staples.  The toner is covered.  A $40 cartridge has 3000 staples.  Craig will make sure the staple cartridge is replaced in time for Braun.

7. Meeting Schedule.  It was decided that we will not meeting in December.  We need to decide who the Head Zone Coach will be in December, but we can do this by email or delay this until January.  Irena will send out an email to coaches asking if they would like to serve as a coach at Quads or Zones.  The deadline for coaching response for Quads is Nov. 15. 

8. Swimposium Dinner – Frank, Marilyn and Julie Bare left the room during this discussion.  Julie Bare, George Bare, Frank Campbell, and Marilyn Duman took Janine Carol and Randy Julian out to dinner for a total of $162.  The Swimposium itself was under budget by about $1300.  Pam says it is common practice for other LSCs to take guests out to dinner, although our LSC does not.  Motion to fund dinner for Janine Carol and Randy Julian after Swimposium approved.

Reports

1. Coach Reps.  There is no word yet on the exact date for the coaches’ clinic.  The coaches would like to add an ASCA clinic.  Once we have an exact date, USA Swimming will contact ASCA and they will send someone out to staff the ASCA clinic if available.

2.  Athlete Reps.  Jimmy says the athletes are working on the newsletter and they have a list of topics to cover.  Laura Wolff has this list, although she has since left the board.

3.  Registration.  We have about 1806 swimmers and twelve clubs registered.  BEST and Lake County West End Y are our two new clubs.  Pam is waiting on a third club to be approved.  Once the club is approved, Pam will post a welcome on the website.  
4.  Age Group – Eric says the Solon Breakout meet, Braun, Turey Trot meet, Shaker Sharks Invitational, Hudson Breakout meet, Euclid Marlins Holiday meet, Hudson-Solon Dual meet, and the Candy Cane meet have all been sanctioned.  

5.  Senior Chair – Nothing to report.

6.  Technical Planning – nothing to report

7.  Legislation – The Policies and Procedures book has been updated and is on the website.  The Camera Zone policy has been added.  Meet hosts will need to comply and this information will need to be added to meet information.  Announcements regarding the camera policy should also be made at the meet.

8.  Other – Audit.  Craig will have a report of the audit soon.  Maureen Brown worked on the audit and she did a very thorough job, calling USA Swimming with questions when necessary.  Julie says that the names of these people should be added to the club service award.  Julie Bare reviewed current standings of the club service award.  Craig suggests we post the club service award periodically on the website for inspiration. Julie has not been able to get the names of LC champs key volunteers.  Parent Wellness program needs to get up and running and we need to get more volunteers for this program.  We need to have publicity on this program in advance as well.  

Old Business – none

New Business – Frank says some Lake Erie radios are not working properly.  It may be a battery or charger problem.  Frank will find out by the next meeting so we can address the problem.
Hy-tek 4.0 is out and we have it.  It interfaces with I phones and I pads.  People can by the apps to get the live results.  

Next meeting will be November 14.  Frank says he has a high school officials meeting.  We are planning not to meet in December and might consider an every other month meeting schedule long term. 

Meeting  adjourned at 8:45 p.m..

Respectfully submitted by Kim Stewart.
